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Corbett Fire District 14 Joins Partner Agencies to Promote Water Safety on the Sandy River
As the summer season approaches, the Corbett Fire District 14 is partnering with several local agencies to promote water safety along the Sandy River.
A joint press conference will take place on May 16, 2025, at 10:00 AM at Dabney Park, located at 30172 East Historic Crown Point Highway. The event will be hosted by Oregon State Parks. During the conference, representatives from four key agencies will outline coordinated safety plans and initiatives aimed at reducing water-related incidents and enhancing public awareness.
At the event:
· The Gresham Fire Department will showcase its JetSki watercraft, which allows first responders to quickly reach and assist individuals along the 16-mile stretch of the Sandy River within Multnomah County.
· The Multnomah County Sheriff's Office will present details about their dive team, which responds to emergencies on both the Sandy and Columbia Rivers.
· American Medical Response (AMR) will discuss their summer plans to staff lifeguards at Glenn Otto Park in Troutdale, enhancing swimmer safety at one of the region’s most popular riverfront destinations.
· The Corbett Fire District 14 will demonstrate its AquaEye sonar device, which helps locate submerged individuals, and its drone, equipped with a thermal imaging camera to find lost swimmers and boaters—especially vital during nighttime operations. The drone can also deliver emergency medical supplies to remote areas.
In addition, AMR and CFD will provide over 100 free life jackets in both child and adult sizes, available at Glenn Otto Park, Lewis and Clark Park, and Dabney Park. Each life jacket station will include bilingual instructions explaining how to borrow and return the equipment.
This life jacket program is made possible through support from American Medical Response, the Corbett Fire District, generous Corbett community donations, and a Rise UP Community Grant from Metro. Corbett Fire volunteers maintain the life jackets on a weekly basis to ensure they remain in safe, usable condition.
Water safety is a growing concern in the region, especially as more people seek outdoor recreation during the warmer months. The Sandy River, while beautiful, can be unpredictable with swift and cold currents, hidden obstacles, and sudden depth changes. These efforts are aimed at preventing tragedies before they happen.
“Every year, we respond to emergencies that could have been prevented with basic safety steps,” said Fire Chief Rick Wunsch of Corbett Fire District 14. “By working together with our partner agencies, we hope to educate the public and provide the tools needed to enjoy the Sandy River safely. One life saved makes every effort worth it.”
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